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PUBLIC ATTENDEES

 Mona Kalani
Agenda Item 1.0 
Call to order


The budget meeting was called to order at 6:00pm by Chair Kerr.  Chair Kerr noted the handouts provided to the committee by staff.    

Agenda Item 2.0 
Roll Call

Roll call was taken of the Budget Committee. Kemper excused.  Sowa and Sterling absent.  Dr. Sowa joined the meeting at 6:04 PM.
Agenda Item 3.0
Approve Minutes of May 1, 2014

MOTION:
Ken Humberston moved to approve the May 1st minutes from FY 2014.  Pat Russell seconded the motion.

Corrections to the minutes were noted on Item #5  Larry Sowa voted “nay” on the second motion.  The committee asked staff to review the video and correct the minutes.  


A change was requested to the reason for leaving the meeting by Cyndi Lewis-Wolfram.  It should be noted she left for another meeting and was excused.  


The amendments to the motion were accepted by Ken Humberston and Pat Russell. 

Item 13 regarding: An e-mail from Barbara Kemper noted the “Other Funds” had error in the prior periods.  It will be corrected for the final document.

MOTION CARRIED 8-0-0


Ayes:

Humberston, Kalani, Kerr, Lewis-Wolfram, Russell, Sowa, McNeel and Russell


Nays:

None


Abstentions:
None
Agenda Item 15.0
Future Actions

We started with follow up from May 1, 2014 meeting.  Debt covenant for FY 2012-13 is 2.87 and 2.67.  First number with SDC revenue and second number without SDC revenue.   

Glossary of acronyms used in the budget.  Acronyms are defined the first time but a list would be helpful to the reader later in the document.  


Engineering provided maps of the rural / urban reserve to the committee.


New LB reports for General Fund and Revenue Bond Fund were provided to fix errors on the proposed document.  These pages are provided on blue paper to help identify an update. 


There was a request of staff for all handouts to be delivered ahead of meetings to allow time for review prior to the meeting.


Next item on the agenda is review of General Fund/decision packages, specifically page GF4.
MOTION:
Pat Russell moved to recommend approval of the General Fund for fiscal year 2014-2015 budget as presented per LB-31 (page A 3).  Cyndi Lewis-Wolfram seconded the motion.
MOTION CARRIED 8-0-0


Ayes:

Humberston, Kalani, Kerr, Lewis-Wolfram, Russell, Sowa, McNeel and Russell



Nays:

None


Abstentions:
None

MOTION:
Pat Russell moved to recommend approval the CIP Fund for fiscal year 2014-2015 budget as presented, per LB-10 (page A 4).  Cyndi Lewis-Wolfram seconded the motion.
MOTION CARRIED 8-0-0


Ayes:

Humberston, Kalani, Kerr, Lewis-Wolfram, Russell, Sowa, McNeel and Russell



Nays:

None


Abstentions:
None

Ken Humberston would like to request of GM Moore to include a list of projects in a newsletter.  This committee could make a motion to recommend this action to the Board.
MOTION:
Ken Humberston moved to recommend to the Board that a list of projects be included in communication to our ratepayers.  Seconded by Cyndi Lewis-Wolfram.

MOTION CARRIED 8-0-0


Ayes:

Humberston, Kalani, Kerr, Lewis-Wolfram, Russell, Sowa, McNeel and Russell



Nays:

None


Abstentions:
None

Lee Moore asked a few questions about what to include in our communication.  Ken Humberston is deferring to staff to use their judgment.  Carol Bryck noted the budget would be on the website.

MOTION:
Pat Russell moved to recommend approval of the Capital Reserve Fund, CRWSC Activity Fund, Rate Stabilization Reserve Fund, SDC Reserve Fund, and the Revenue Bond Fund fiscal year 2014-2015 budgets as presented, per the respective LB- 10, 11s, and LB-35.  Cyndi Lewis-Wolfram seconded the motion.
MOTION CARRIED 8-0-0


Ayes:

Humberston, Kalani, Kerr, Lewis-Wolfram, Russell, Sowa, McNeel and Russell



Nays:

None


Abstentions:
None

Agenda Item 16.0  
Declare No Tax Levy

MOTION:
Ken Humberston moved to declare there is no tax levy included in the approved fiscal year 2014-2015 budget.   Seconded by Cyndi Lewis-Wolfram.

MOTION CARRIED 8-0-0


Ayes:

Humberston, Kalani, Kerr, Lewis-Wolfram, Russell, Sowa, McNeel and Russell



Nays:

None


Abstentions:
None

Agenda Item 14.0
Public Comment


No public comment.
Agenda Item 17.0  
Closing Comments

Cyndi Lewis-Wolfram thanked staff for the best prepared budget since FY09.  
Pat Russell wanted to remind the Board about the water wars south of Oregon.  CRW need to step it up to be a major player in the conservation of our resource.  Who is watching the water quality?  He appreciated as much transparency as possible to the process. Hugh Kalani stated the board has discussed similar concerns and wants to deal with those issues. 
William Blanas thanked Carol Bryck and Lee Moore for their time and help to get through the budget process.  
Ken Humberston wanted to note that Carol Bryck and staff received an award for the CRW budget.  How can we keep getting better but you have.  Also thanks to the engineering staff for their time.  
Carol Bryck thanked the budget committee for their time and efforts, FACS staff and all of CRW staff for their efforts.  If you have comments or suggestion for improvement she would like to hear them.  The Budget Hearing is scheduled for June 12, 2014 at 6:00 PM during the Regular Board meeting.  
Lee Moore as noted by the Board that our staff does great work. It makes it easier for me.  We do aspire for continuous improvement and take stewardship of our resources seriously.  We now have an early warning system in the river thanks to you.  While it has been bumpy in the past it has been helpful that past Board members have continued to remain involved.  
Chair Kerr thanked the committee for reviewing the document and asking questions.  He thanked staff for their presentations which are thorough and concise and bring clarity to the information.  

Meeting adjourned at 6:30 pm
Minutes approved by:

William Blanas, Budget Committee Vice Chairma
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